
 

City of Waltham 
 Traffic Commission 

 
155 Lexington Street 
Waltham, Massachusetts 02452 
781-314-3582 
Fax 781-314-3519 

 

 

 

Frank S. Lombardo  

Clerk 

 

 

 

Date: October 31, 2019 
 

SPECIAL MEETING OF THE TRAFFIC COMMISSION HELD: 
Wednesday November 6, 2019 at 9:00AM 

 
 
Ms. Victoria Virtue, Prop Inc. 34 Morgan Drive, Norwood, MA 02126, is doing a “tv show 
filming” at the Boys and Girls Club on Exchange Street.  She has asked that Exchange 
Street be closed to all traffic and parking restricted from School Street to Main Street. 
Filming is to take place from 6am to 6pm on Monday November 11; and from 7am-7pm 
on Tuesday November 12. There will be both exterior and interior filming. On street 
parking for the crew is needed from Monday 5am until Tuesday 9pm; in addition, some 
on-street parking is needed on Main Street from #763 to #771.  The Library Parking Lot 
will also be utilized on Monday November 11, a holiday, all day since the Library will be 
closed; it will be available to the public on Tuesday.  
 
Mr. Jamie Mert, Prop Inc. Film Company attended the meeting and explained the film 
scenes for their new series “Emma” that will take place on Exchange Street. Restricted 
parking is needed to maintain the integrity of the area, which may take several hours, and 
for the safety of the film crew. The Chateau Restaurant has agreed to allow temporary 
residential parking in their lot. Member Mr. Waddick, requested home owners as well 
tenants be notified that the street will be closed.  Egress from the TD Bank at the corner 
of Exchange and Main Street will require the Main Street entrance/exit only. Member Mr. 
Kelly was assured that no power lines will be needed by the vehicles parked on Main 
Street. Access for emergency vehicles will be maintained at all times. Traffic Engineer, 
Mr.Garvin recommended approval of this request 
 
Voted to approve the closing of Exchange Street (School Street to Main Street) on 
Monday November 11 from 5:00 AM to 11:00 AM. Restricted Parking, except for film 
crew on Exchange Street and parking spaces on Main Street from #763 to #771 
from 5:00 AM November 11 to 9:00 PM November 12.   
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